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Dear Neighbors, 
 
Well, 2020 is almost over—hooray!  It’s been a sad year for many and a difficult year 
for most.  The blessings that we can count, however, are numbered among amazing 
neighbors who are willing to help when called upon.   
 
You elected Claudia, Joe, and Steve for another two-year term as officers of your 
board.  Please keep in mind that each and every one of you has something unique 
and valuable to contribute, and when election time rolls around again, any and ALL 
nominations will be greatly appreciated.  Speaking of nominations, 2021 is the year 
that nominations for treasurer and first vice-president will be made in the spring 
and voted on in the fall.  Mirka Ramsey is currently our treasurer and Kevin Boyle is 
serving as first vice-president.  You will be notified if we are able to have a meeting 
at the library.  This would be optimal, but we certainly have learned how to “make 
do” using USPS.  It’s also a good idea to check the website for announcements 
(https://blacksmithlake.com). If Mirka doesn’t have your email, please provide it by 
emailing to blacksmithlakeroadassoc@gmail.com , and you then can be notified of 
events vial group email. 
 
Our road looks pretty darn good!  We hired Sound Excavating to do the work.  These 
folks were honest and did the job that we asked them to do.  We were very pleased 
with the pricing, which was fair, and feel that we can continue to work with them in 
the future.  We also had an amazing turnout for filling potholes a couple of weeks 
ago.  You guys are the best. 
 
Be advised that the mail thieves have returned.  It would be a good idea if you can 
pick your mail up as soon after delivery as possible.  These folks work in the dark, so  
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if you aren’t able to pick up, it might be a good idea to ask a trusted neighbor or 
friend to get your mail for you. 
 
We will be looking to update by-laws this coming year.  We are not going to raise 
dues.  We will keep you posted as we begin this work. 
Please remember to check the website.  If you need anything, feel free to reach out 
to your neighbors.  Stay healthy, and hope to SEE you this spring. 
 
Sincerely, 
Your Board 
 
 
 
 
Blacksmith Lake Road Maintenance Association 
PO Box 426 
Belfair, WA 98528 
 
 


